
November 15, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau
Prime Minister of Canada
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau,

Re: COVID-19 Testing Requirement at Land Border

At the November 9, 2021 Regular Meeting of Council, Town of LaSalle Council gave 
consideration to correspondence received from a resident, dated November 2, 2021, regarding 
the COVID-19 testing requirement for travelers crossing the land border into Canada.

The following points were considered:

The vast majority of the population of Essex County, including the Town of LaSalle, is
fully vaccinated against COVID-19;
Essex County, including the Town of LaSalle, has strong economic and social ties to
Metropolitan Detroit and southeast Michigan;
The United States has opened their land border to fully vaccinated Canadians without
COVID-19 testing requirements; and
The City of Windsor has asked the federal government to remove COVID-19 testing as a
requirement for fully vaccinated travelers crossing the land border into Canada.

At the Meeting, the following Resolution was passed:

698/21
Moved by: Councillor Renaud
Seconded by: Councillor Carrick

That the Corporation of the Town of LaSalle requests that the Federal 
Government remove the requirement for Canadian Travelers to be tested for 
COVID-19 when using a land border crossing into the United States and then 
returning to Canada after the November 8, 2021 re-opening.
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Your favourable consideration of this request is respectfully requested. 

 
Yours Truly, 
 

 
  

Jennifer Astrologo 
Director of Council Services/Clerk 
Town of LaSalle 
jastrologo@lasalle.ca 
 
cc.  The Honourable Doug Ford 

Chris Lewis, MP, Essex 
 Taras Natyshak, MPP, Essex 
 Gary McNamara, Warden, County of Essex 
 All Members of Parliament 
 All Members of Provincial Parliament 
 All Ontario Municipalities 
 
 


